June/July 2022
Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We greet you once again in the lovely name above all
other names, our Lord Jesus Christ.

We have had a busy summer and have enjoyed
preaching in several different churches and states. I
have preached in different Hispanic churches as well,
and those that know me know I
really enjoy that.

I'was blessed to travel to Ohio and
preach a Family Revival for the
Chacon family. They are mission-
aries with Macedonia and are just
about to celebrate their one year
anniversary in their new Hispanic
work. The Lord has blessed them
with a number of good families that are faithful and
helping to reach others with the Gospel.

As you know, with fuel prices so expensive, it makes
the cost of travel much higher. I am so thankful the
Lord continues to provide for us to carry the Gospel.

“Airline tickets are also higher than they have been in a

long time. The Lord willing, I will be flying to Mex-
ico on August 8th for a National Pastors Conference.
I hope to share with you in our next prayer letter how
the Lord has blessed in that meeting. Please pray for
that week of meetings and that the Lord will greatly
bless and encourage the hearts of the pastors and all
who attend.

I know many of you have prayed for, and some have
given, to help print the one million, three hundred
thousand tracts going to Honduras. Thank you all so

very, very much!

This shipment of
tracts was delayed
longer than any
shipment we have
cver made. That
being said, praise
the Lord they are
there now in the
hands of the missionaries! Now pray as they are
shared with other missionaries and churches through-
out Honduras. Pray that many souls will be saved and
that God will receive the glory due His precious name.

If you don’t know them, let me introduce
the Thomas Hector family, missionaries
with MWBM. They are on deputation
and at a little over 60% of their needed
support to go to Guatemala. The Lord is
greatly blessing them. Please pray for
them and if you are looking for a good,
hardworking family to carry the Gospel
from your church to Guatemala, check out their web- -
site and video at www_.hectorfamilymissions.com

Once again, thank you from the bottom of our
hearts. You are a big part of everything we are able
to do for the Lord.
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